To the Commission,
 

Many thanks for offering the opportunity to contribute to this extraordinarily important inquiry. Along with many other Australians, I am extremely disappointed about the Federal Government's recent decision to advise the Governor-General to disallow the Civil Union Act (ACT).  This move only reminded me of the importance of HREOC's inquiry as a method to examine the gender-based discrimination that exists across federal, state and territory legislation relating to financial and work-related entitlements. I only hope that Australian Governments will have the courage to implement the Commission's recommendations upon the conclusion of the inquiry.    
 

My contribution to the Inquiry focuses on how discrimination against people in same-sex relationships in relation to financial and work-related entitlements also impacts the rights of children in those relationships. This in-direct discrimination is not always evident to policy-makers when they are determining who shall receive such entitlements. 
 

The attached paper is titled: 'Can you see my parents?  A Children's-rights perspective on the Recognition of Lesbian and Gay Relationships'.  The paper was prepared in satisfaction of a first-class law honours award at the Australian National University.  Whilst the paper reaches beyond the specific topic of the inquiry, I hope the legislative analysis contained in Part II will be useful to the Commission in terms of exploring how discrimination relating to financial and work-related entitlements and benefits impacts same-sex couples and their children.  I would be happy for the Commission to refer to my paper in its final report, if appropriate.  
 

Kind regards,
 

Heidi Yates
[Details removed]

